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The meeting began at 3:02 p.m.
The minutes of March 19, 2008 were approved.

Construction Update 
There is still ongoing construction on campus.  It will probably take up to 15 years to complete the various construction projects on campus.  The parking structure construction project is progressing.  
The north field might be used for parking in the fall.  The Alondra Park golf course will also be used for parking during the first few weeks of the semester.
Painting of Parking Lots
Some of the painted areas in the lots had faded during construction.  The west end of lot L will be reslurried and lines repainted.  The roadways in front of the Administration building and the Business division have been reslurried and marked.
Lot L Pie has stalls marked for staff and they are being utilized.  Lot F by the south ramp also has areas marked for staff.  Not all of the Lot F stalls that were set aside for staff during construction were being used so they were converted back to student parking.
Parking Out of Stall
Currently, there are not as many people parking out of stalls.  Signs were posted in the lots notifying students not to park out of stall anymore since there is available parking.  Campus police personnel were flexible for staff and faculty during the start of the semester, but now have warned them not to park out of stall anymore.  Staff were directed to park in student parking if staff lots were full.  Parking out of stall could cause a safety hazard if emergency vehicles needed to maneuver around the lots.
Lot B
At the last meeting, there was a request to have some stalls in Lot B reserved for faculty parking on Saturdays.  Campus Police has coned off 5 stalls in Lot B on Saturdays and has observed that about three to four stalls are being utilized.

Roundtable

Dipte Patel – The handling of temporary disabled parking permits has been passed on to Campus Police.  The catalog still shows that the Special Resource Center is handling the permits, however when the new catalog comes out it will be corrected to show Campus Police.  

Beverly Gilmore – There are still people skateboarding around campus.  She observed a skateboarder riding on the sidewalk in front of the humanities building.  
Enforcement is done only for skateboarding on the inner campus; however if someone is doing tricks or skating unsafely along the perimeter, they will be warned.  More signs will be posted around campus warning students not to skate on the inner campus.

Tom Brown – He asked the committee if there were any problems with congestion in front of the administration building around the dropoff zone.  There were no problems.  At the traffic light on the north end of campus at Lemoli, he has noticed that traffic gets congested.  The light only lets two to three cars turn left and when there are pedestrians crossing, the cars get bottlenecked on the campus perimeter roads.  
At the last meeting, it was brought up that there used to be a crosswalk on Manhattan Beach Boulevard and Chadron.  Dal was told that the county had done a study and it was found to be safer without a crosswalk.  The crosswalk gave a false sense of security.
The meeting ended at 3:33 p.m.

